 Recycling and Waste Disposal Committee
Meeting Minutes





         June 8, 2011
PRESENT:
Pat Bracken, Chairman, Ellen Cabral, Bob Nugent, Chris Kowalski, Bob Golden
Guests: Selectman Lindquist, Penny William (Tri Town News)
MINUTES
There was a motion to approve the minutes of May 11, 2011 as amended.
Mr. Nugent made a MOTION to accept the minutes of May 11, 2011
Mr. Golden seconded the motion.
VOTE: 5-0-0
Motion Passes

OLD BUSINESS
Single Stream- Bestway stated that they are still sorting the recycling using the compartment truck.  They could use a garbage truck for single stream and dump it at the recycling, but at the moment is more convenient to use the compartment truck because the majority of residents still sort their recycling.
NRRA Conference- Mr. Golden and Mr. Kowalski attended the NRRA conference.  Mr. Nugent spoke to the people from Planet Aid and was told that we could have one more bin in town on town property.  There are currently two in the area now (Phan Zone and Emerson Ave at Little Mexico).  He thought one could be placed on town property for a trial period of 90 days.  The question is where it would go.  It is expected to be 4 x 4 x 5ft high and may be able to go to the highway department or around the gym.  It will be discussed in the future.  
Recycling Container at Highway Dept. – Bestway will put a 6 yard container at the garage and it will cost $50 each time it needs to be emptied.  Rules will need to be posted stating no cardboard.
Student Video’s- There are 15 videos with 8 from the 7th grade class and 7 from the 6th grade class.  The committee reviewed each of the videos and ranked them.
Class 1- Grade 7- 1st place Kassidy and Elizabeth, 2nd place Mike, Adam and Phil, 3rd place Dan D and Matt W.

Class 2- Grade 6 – 1st place Derek G, Mark I, Jake F, 2nd place Brittany, 3rd place J, L, K.

The awards are 1st-$75, 2nd-$50 and 3rd $25.

Ms. Cabral will look into getting gift certificates for ice cream for all the participants and certificates will be given as well.  

Mr. Bracken moved to authorize the purchase of gift certificates for the purchase of ice cream at a cost not to exceed $90.  Mr. Nugent seconded the motion.

Motion passed 5-0-0

The first place awards will be given at the School Board meeting to be held on June 14th.  The committee is on the agenda.  Mrs. Harrington will work with Mr. Pimental to see if the first place winners cold be present.
ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Kowalski made a MOTION to adjourn.
Mr. Bracken SECONDS the motion.
VOTE: 4-0-0
MOTION PASSES
The meeting ended at 9:30 p.m.
NEXT MEETING
July 13, 2011at 7:30 p.m.  

Future Agenda- Start preparing RFP’s

Respectfully Submitted,

 

Tina Harrington,

Recording Secretary

